

## Notice

## Teaching Arrangement and Preventive Measures after Resumption of Face-to-Face Classes for the 1<sup>st</sup> Semester of Academic Year 2021/2022

Dear Undergraduate Students,

In order to help stabilise the situation of pandemic and to comply with Macao SAR Government's preventive measures against COVID-19, the University strongly urges students to reduce mobility and stay in your residence in Macao SAR, Zhuhai and Zhongshan. Students are also advised to get the COVID-19 vaccine at your earliest convenience to protect yourselves. You can make a vaccine appointment via the COVID-19 Vaccination Appointment System

(https://eservice.ssm.gov.mo/covidvacbook/Booking?lang=en).

Please be reminded that all classes will be conducted ONLINE from TODAY (29 September) until further notice. However, students are advised to make yourselves ready for resumption of face-to-face classes ANYTIME. If the situation of COVID-19 is getting stable and improving, the classes will resume to face-to-face teaching mode immediately. After resumption of face-to-face classes, online classes will NOT be provided for the students who fail to return to the campus for classes due to immigration policy or any other reasons resulted from travelling. Students will also be considered absent during the said period.

If students have to leave your residence in Macao SAR, Zhuhai or Zhongshan for any unavoidable reasons, you must take the initiative to make the declaration to the University and provide truthful information in the declaration. If any "underreporting" or "false reporting" is found, the University will impose severe penalties on the student. Please refer to the notice about Preventive Measures after Resumption of Faceto-Face Classes that announced on 24 September 2021 for details about the declaration (https://reg.um.edu.mo/current-students/enrolment-and-examinations/notices/).

The University is closely monitoring the situation of COVID-19 and will make necessary adjustments to the teaching arrangement in accordance with the announcements and preventive measures of the Macao SAR Government. Please pay close attention to the University notice and emails about any updates. You may refer to the following websites for the situation of COVID-19:

- Government Information Bureau: <a href="https://www.gcs.gov.mo/home/en">https://www.gcs.gov.mo/home/en</a>
- Special Webpage against Epidemics of the Health Bureau of Macao SAR Government: https://www.ssm.gov.mo/apps1/PreventCOVID-19/en.aspx#clg17458
- Special Webpage against COVID-19 of UM: <a href="https://www.um.edu.mo/task-force-for-pneumonia-prevention-and-control/">https://www.um.edu.mo/task-force-for-pneumonia-prevention-and-control/</a>



Should you have any further queries, please feel free to contact us at email: <a href="mailto:registry@um.edu.mo">registry@um.edu.mo</a> or tel.: 8822 4007 during office hours.



Registry 29 September 2021